
 I am writing in support of the petition of Ron Belec, 
Michael Creel, and Marcia Smith for a civil order of 
protection against Julian Cauvin. Mr. Cauvin is currently 
the subject of a criminal action filed in King County 
Superior Court (cause no. [protected] SEA). I am the 
deputy prosecutor assigned to this case.

It is anticipated that Ms. Smith will be needed to testify 
in the trial that may occur in the coming months in the 
above-referenced action. Mr. Belec and Mr. Creel have 
provided useful information regarding Mr. Cauvin's 
actions and behaviors. Ms. Smith, Mr. Belec, and Mr. 
Creel have reported to me that they believe they have 
recently been subjected to harassment by Mr. Cauvin, 
and their reports to me bear the ring of truth, though 
further investigation is warranted before additional 
criminal charges are filed.

I believe it is appropriate, under these circumstances, 
for a civil order of protection to be granted to them. It 
is my hope that such an order would discourage Mr. 
Cauvin from engaging in any further acts against these 
individuals, would provide them with some well-
deserved peace of mind, and would allow the justice 
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system to move forward on the above-entitled action 
more effectively and efficiently.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free 
to contact me at [protected] or by e-mail 
at david.seaver@kingcounty.gov. 
Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

David Seaver
Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney
Criminal Division




